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                         TINA HEAVNER                                      BOB &  MARGIE  LOVATY


                                                          

     At the close of our last council meeting of the spring. We took time to honor three members 
who have attended all meetings, but are more than just attendees. Tina has a long career 
supporting this council. She’s first to volunteer, gives informative reports and does everything 
with a positive attitude. She supports everything our unions do for  retirees. She has held every 
position on the executive board and has been appointed to the Retirees Workers Advisory 
Council, is also our benefits representative, makes it a point of attending all conferences. When 
it comes to unions her answer is Yes We can. She is one of our most  DEDICATED UNION 
LEADERs.


Our second  award went to two members, husband and wife Bob & Margie. They attend  all 
meetings, are active at the meetings and appreciate union for all that it's done for them. Their 
support doesn’t stop there. They go one step further, they make it a point of donating school 
supplies to our public school collection cart. Which this council in turn donates to title #1 
schools. Last year this council donated over 50 lbs of school supplies with their help. 


These outstanding members don’t do this for recognition, they do this because they believe in 
what the UAW stand for, not only in the work place but in our every day lives. Their  support of 
public school students and teachers not only shows their generosity but a desire to a quality 
education for all. These Appreciation Awards are our way of saying, Keep doing what your 
doing. 

Thank You.


In Solidarity 

Eastern Carolinas UAW Retiree Council 

The Executive Board 


Can we post this on our region 8 retiree newsletter


